
Professional Medical Careers Institute - 920 Hampshire Road, Suite S.  Westlake Village, Ca. 91361 
805-497-4064 

May 31, 2024 

 
DISCLAIMER: 
 
Every five years and by state law, the California Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education 
(BPPE) as a unit of the California Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA) reapproves the 
operation of post-secondary institutions. PMCI as a post-secondary institution, is again in the 
process of obtaining another reapproval to operate for another five years. Professional Medical 
Careers Institute (PMCI) recently received notice from the Bureau for Private Postsecondary 
Education (BPPE) indicating that PMCI's renewal of approval to operate as a non-accredited 
institution was denied approval pending our completion and submission of more recent financial 
documents. PMCI is appealing the notice of denial and cooperating with the BPPE to remedy 
any deficiencies forthwith and maintain our current approval with the BPPE to operate as an 
Institution in California. PMCI can continue to operate during this appeal process for renewal in 
accordance with California Education Code § 94891(c)(2). Peradventure, the institution loses the 
appeal, the institution may be subject to a variety of risks and uncertainties that could result 
in potential institutional closure. We are committed to maintaining compliance with all Federal 
and State laws pertaining to the operations of our school and approval from all relevant 
regulatory departments, boards, and bureaus.  
 

An institution that has filed an appeal of a denial of a renewal application may continue 
to operate during the appeal process but must disclose in a written statement, approved 
by the bureau, to all current and prospective students, that the institution's application 
for renewal of approval to operate was denied by the bureau because the bureau 
determined the application did not satisfy the requirements to operate in California, that 
the institution is appealing the bureau's decision, and that the loss of the appeal may 
result in the institution's closure. 

 
California Education Code § 94891(c)(2) allows us to continue to operate while this Appeal is 
pending. We have the success of our students and complete compliance with all licensing 
agencies as our number one priority. We are working to resolutely resolve this matter. The length 
of time of the appeal process is difficult to precisely estimate. Please do not hesitate to contact 
us with any questions or concerns. 
 


